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EUREKA TOWN BOARD SPECIAL MEETING OCTOBER 18,1988. 
 

Special meeting called to order by Chairperson Schindledecker. 

Present were Supervisors Curry, Kadlec, Larson and Lee, Clerk 
Leine and Treasure Schulz. 

 

T C, Construction, Elko, request a building permit for Lot 1, 
Block 8 in Eureka Estates. House will be 41 x 40 with a 22 x 20 
attached garage. Plot has been approved for building. Shoulders 
have been installed in the 2nd addition per request of Townboard. 
Value of house and garage was established at $75300.00, a $536.00 

permit fee was assessed. Curry moved to grant permit contingent 
upon building inspector’s OK of plans and house must be built on 
Lot 1, Block 8. Larson Seconded Curry’s motion and motion 
carried. 
Lee moved to adjourn special meeting for TC Construction, 

 
Seconded by Larson and carried. 

 

Chairperson Schindledecker called special meeting dealing with 

Animal Ordinance to order at 8 P.M. 

Public commented that they were tired of meetings and wanted 
something done,, All persons at meeting agreed that something must 
be done to define the need for an Ordinance.  Many citizens have 

never complained about the nuisance because they felt it wouldn’t 
do any good. Other had complained to the offending neighbor but 
shouldn’t have wasted the time. 

 

George Johnson brought before the board State laws regulating 
animals. Some of terminology is old but the laws are still 

enforceable 
 Cruelty to animals 348.20—343.40 
 Astray, damage 346.01—346.53 
 Dogs 347.01—347.50 
 Partitions Fences 344.01—344.20 
 Dangerous Dogs Chapter 711, Senate File 1744 
 

Per State law the sheriff of any county is charged with enforcing 
these laws. Public then wanted to know why the sheriff didn’t 
enforce state law Citizens felt that if the sheriff didn’t answer 

the township the township should go to the country attorney and 
ask why state laws are not enforced 

 
Curry placed a motion before the board as follows. Eureka town 
board is to contact Sheriff’s Office in writing, asking the 

question “Is the Dakota Sheriff’s Dept. going to or not going to 
enforce State Statues. If they are not going to enforce Statues, 
Eureka Township wants a written reply as to the reason. This 
response is to be returned to the township by Nov. 7, 1988. 
Kadlec seconded this motion and motion carried. 

 

Chairperson to write letter to sheriff’s Dept. 
 

Kadlec moved to adjourn at 8:45 P.M., Seconded by Lee and 
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carried. 


